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9 December 2019 

 

Dear Friends of Hill 70, 

 

Today it is snowing lightly in Kingston and the Christmas season is about to begin. It has been a very 

busy and successful year for the Hill 70 Memorial project. This newsletter will attempt to inform you 

of some of the events you may not have been able to attend. Please get your egg nog ready and enjoy 

the news. 

 

Construction is done! 

 

 
 

 

The Hill 70 Memorial is Opened  

 

On 2 October we had a Completion Ceremony in Loos-En-Gohelle to mark the end of construction of 

the Memorial site. There was a superb turn out from many of the Regiments and Corps which fought at 

Hill 70. We also had good representation from other nations which formed part of the British Army in 

1917. The ceremony included a Guard of Honour from the French Army pictured below with soldiers 

of The Queenôs York Rangers (1st Americans) RCAC, a storied regiment, one of whom was awarded a 

Victoria Cross at Hill 70 in 1917. 

 

Pr®sident d'honneur  

 

le tr¯s honorable David Johnston,  

C.P.  C.C., C.M.M., C.O.M., C.D. 
 

porte-parole nationale 

Col.Chris Hadfield, O.C., O.Ont. C.S.M. , C.D. 
 

conseillers honoraires 

 

La tr¯s hon. Hon. Beverley McLachlin, C.P.,C.C. 

L'hon. John Fraser, C.P., O.C., O.B.C., C.D., c.r.  

L'hon. Peter Milliken, C.P., O.C. 

L'hon. Bill Blaikie, C.P. 

L'hon. Perrin Beatty, C.P. 

L'hon. Bill Graham, C.P., c.r. 

Le G®n. John de Chastelain, C.C., C.M.M., C.D., C.H. 
 

 

Patron 

 

The Right Honourable David Johnston,  

P.C., C.C., C.M.M., C.O.M., C.D. 
 

National Spokesman 

Col.Chris Hadfield, O.C., O.Ont.., M.S.C., C.D. 
 

Honorary Advisors 

 The Rt. Hon. Beverley McLachlin, P.C.CC, CStJ 

The Hon. John Fraser, P.C., O.C., O.B.C., C.D., Q.C. 

The Hon. Peter Milliken, P.C., O.C. 

The Hon. Bill Blaikie, P.C., O.C. 

The Hon. Perrin Beatty, P.C., O.C.  

The Hon. Bill Graham, P.C., Q.C. 

Gen. John de Chastelain, C.C., C.M.M., C.D., C.H. 
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Several musical interludes were provided by The Somme Battlefield Pipe Band and a childrens 

 Choir from Lens,  and pictured here are some of their choristers going forward to lay flowers  

at the dedication. 

 

 
 

 

 



3 

 

 
 

There was a flyover of vintage first war aircraft which were painted in the colours of one of  

the Canadian Squadrons of the Royal Flying Corps which fought over the Battle of Hill 70. 

 

 
 

Here are Sopwith Pup and a Nieuport heading toward the Hill 70 Memorial 
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There is considerable bureaucracy involved with performing aircraft Flyovers while France has a State 

of Emergency imposed. As a result, these antique warplanes simply practised ótouch and goesô at the 

airfield, which is only a few hundred yards from the Hill 70 Memorial. 

 

 

 
 

 

Several foreign delegations planned to attend, including a Minister of the Republic of Ireland, and, 

pictured here, the Defence Attach® from the Ukraine embassy in Paris Colonel Vadym Kuchma who 

attended to commemorate Cpl Filip Konowal VC after whom the first walkway is named. Other DAs 

attending were BGen Charles Schoeman of South Africa, and BGen SK Sharma of India. Caroline 

Bartlett, Director of the Australian Sir John Monash Centre was also present. 
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We were honoured to have many VIPs: Speeches were given  by the French Prefect Fabien Sudry and 

the Canadian Ambassador Isabel Hudon.  

 

The Reviewing officer was our NATO representative Vice Admiral Hawco,  

 


